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Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	66 R 1 


	Bill #:
	HB 144


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to unlawful employment practices.


	Sponsor:
	Representative Rick G. Nelson


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local


	Office(s) Impacted
	All


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


Purpose and Mechanics
KRS 344.040 prohibits certain forms of employment discrimination. If there is a violation of the statute, a complaint may be filed with the state or a local Human Rights Commission.
HB 144 amends KRS 344.040 to prohibit discrimination against an employee based on his or her credit history or credit score unless the credit history or credit score is related to the employee’s duties or the employer’s operations.

Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
As a general rule, the fiscal impact of HB 144 on local governments is expected to be minimal. However, it is expected that on a few occasions a complaint will be filed for a violation of HB 144. On those few occasions, the fiscal impact will range from minimal to moderate.
According to the Kentucky League of Cities and the Kentucky Association of Counties, very few if any local governments are currently relying on credit histories and credit scores to make employment decisions. Therefore, since the discrimination based on the practice has not started, passage of HB 144 would prevent it from taking root. There would be few violations of HB 144. As a consequence and as a general rule, there would be a minimal increase in cost for local governments.
At the same time, according to the Louisville Metro Human Relations Commission, if a complaint were filed with a Commission for a violation of HB 144, a local government responding to the complaint would have to use some resources. Usually, a local government would spend a minimal amount of money, because KRS Chapter 344 is designed to resolve complaints through “conference, conciliation, and persuasion” (KRS 344.200(4)) and not litigation. However, if a local government had to hire an attorney to litigate a complaint, that local government would incur a moderate financial cost.

	Data Source(s):
	KY League of Cities; KY Assoc. of Counties; KY Com. on Human

	Rights; Louisville Metro Human Relations Commission; KRS; LRC staff. 
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